
Bid 

Bids for Lowndes County Judicial and Administrative Complex Roof Cleaning 

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item with Proficient Pool and Lawn Service, Inc., 

presenting the low bid in the amount of $39,500.00.  Vice Chairman Marshall asked when the project 

might be complete.  Project Manager, Chad McLeod, stated it should be finished by mid January.  

Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if a chemical would be used to prevent discoloration in the future.  

Mr. McLeod stated the vendor is required to follow manufacturer guidelines so that the warranty 

remains in effect.  Vice Chairman Marshall asked if the project includes cleaning the gutters, to which 

Mr. McLeod replied yes.  

 

Bids for a New Generator for 911 

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item.  Ms. Black stated the existing generator is no 

longer in service, adding a working generator is required in the event the 911 Center loses power.  

Ms. Black further stated the County has been renting a generator until a purchase could be approved.  

Project Manager, Chad McLeod stated staff recommends purchasing a Caterpillar Generator in the 

amount of $99,000.00, adding Ace Electric provided the sole bid with three generator options.  Mr. 

McLeod further stated staff has been pleased with the service provided by Caterpillar. 

Reports - County Manager 

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, invited EMA Director/Fire Chief Ashley Tye, to provide the 

Commission with an overview of Fire Prevention Month programs during the month of October.  Chief 

Tye introduced Fire Marshall, Lloyd Green, and Inspector, Terry Parsons, and conveyed his 

appreciation for the 3,041 students they reached through fire prevention programs.  Chairman 

Slaughter echoed Chief Tye's comments. 

Adjournment 

Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Orenstein second.  

Chairman Slaughter adjourned the work session at 8:52 a.m. 

  


